
                                                          
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   
 
 
 

 
  

Mission Statement of the UNL Women’s Club 

The purpose of the University of Nebraska-Lincoln Women’s Club is to promote friendship among 
members, to strengthen their bond of common interest, and to provide service to the University 
including funding scholarships. Membership is open to any person who is interested in the activities, 
well-being and continuance of the University of Nebraska and the UNL Women’s Club. 
 

UNLWC Newsletter 

Fall 2022 

www.unl.edu/womensclub               unlwomensclub@gmail.com 

Dates to 

Remember 

 
Fall 

Welcome 

September 14 
 
Fall Tour 

October 5 
 
Fall Brunch 

November 9 
 

 

 
Dear UNLWC members, 
 
Welcome to a new club year of exciting activities, 
friendship and opportunities to aid UNL students 
with scholarships, Husker Pantry donations and 
other services.  I am very humbled to serve as 
president of an organization that has quickly 
become an important part of my life.  I value all 
the friendships I have made and look forward to 
meeting more members. 
 
Founded in 1894, UNLWC continues to be a 
vibrant organization, with a myriad of activities 
and opportunities for its members.  Last year as 
we experienced a variety of in-person and virtual 
activities, it was very special being together.  
Even during the COVID shutdown, UNLWC 
members found ways to stay connected and 
fulfill our mission “to promote friendship among 
members, to strengthen their bond of common 
interest, and to provide service to the University 
including funding scholarships.” 

 

Please look through the newsletter and 
explore the many offerings to members. I 
hope you join us whenever possible. 
Our first event is the Fall Welcome at the 
home of University of Nebraska President 
Ted and Lynda Carter. UNLWC members are 
guests of the University of Nebraska 
President’s Office.  If you have friends or 
associates interested in the Women’s Club, 
please encourage them to join before 
August 31st so they will receive an invitation 
to the special event.  For only $25 in dues, 
new members support UNL and its students 
and may attend all our UNLWC events, 
including the Fall Welcome, Fall Tour, Fall 
Brunch, General Meetings, Interest Groups 
and our Spring Luncheon. 
 
Our website (www.unl.edu/womensclub) is 
a great source about our organization, and 
we also have brochures for prospective 
members.  Newcomers and Friends 
continues to meet throughout the summer, 
so that could be an opportunity to introduce 
guests to our club.   
 
Thank you for allowing me this opportunity 
to serve UNLWC.  My deep gratitude to all 
who are serving on this year’s board and to 
those who have served on previous boards.   
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2022-2023 
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Fall Events 

      

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Fall Welcome 

Luncheon 

UNLWC Members 
 are invited to attend the  

Fall Welcome Luncheon on  
Wednesday September 14, 2022,  

at the home of Ted and Lynda Carter. 
 

The event will be co-hosted by  
Lynda Carter & Jane Green.   

Members, check your email and RSVP.   
This is a member only event. 

 

  

Fall Tour To SAC & 

Bakers Candies 

You are invited to attend the UNLWC Fall Tour on 
Wednesday, October 5, 2022, to the Strategic Air 
Command (SAC) & Aerospace Museum in Ashland, followed 
by a stop at Bakers Candies in Greenwood. Your Fall Tour 
committee will organize carpools. As a special treat, Clay 
Anderson, Nebraska Astronaut and the new President/CEO 
of the SAC Museum, may stop by to say “hi.”   
 
Please register ASAP.  We need a minimum of 30 paid 
registrations to submit a non-refundable fee to reserve the 
SAC Museum.  Registrations will be limited to 50 
participants.  Check your email for registration 
information or contact Lois Mayo. 
 
In Case You Are Wondering…… 
Why Carpool?  In order to keep the cost of the Fall Tour as 
economical as possible, carpooling will be used this year.  If 
we were to lease a motor coach, the cost per member 
would be $65.  By carpooling for the 50-mile roundtrip, the 
cost per member is $30. This includes Museum admission, 
private tour with guide, gratuities, lunch, and private dining 
room.  Riders will be asked to pay $3-$5 for gas. 
 
What Are We Having for Lunch?  "Build Your Own 
Sandwich Bar” Assorted meats and cheeses with variety of 
breads and rolls, lettuce, tomato, onion, and condiments. 
Comes with potato and pasta salads and variety of potato 
chips. Lunch is served with water and iced tea.  

 
 

Fall Brunch 

The Fall Brunch will be held in the Williamsburg Room at The Landing, 
3500 Faulkner Drive, Lincoln, on November 9, 2022.  We will gather at 10:30 with 

brunch being served at 11:00 and entertainment following. 
More information with the reservation form will follow shortly. 
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 Fundraising & Scholarships 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

UNLWC Scholarship Receipients 

The following students are receiving a scholarship for the 2022-2023 year from YOUR donations. 
Thank you! 

 
1.    Eybrany Alvarado   Construction Management and Business 
2.    Marina Jimenez Caballero   Biochemistry and Nutrition & Health Sciences (Pre-0ptometry) 
3.    Emma Dostal    Advertising, French and Political Science  
4.    Helen Duong    Global Studies and Chemistry 
5.    Caylin Eastridge   Child, Youth & Family Sciences & Psychology  

(Clinical Sciences & Human Services) 
6.    Lindsey Ha     Biochemistry & Humanities  
7.    Samantha Hasebroock   Animal Science (Pre-Vet) 
8.    Laura Perez-Villagomez   Psychology and Sociology 
9.    Mayah Delgado-Walker   Hospitality, Restaurant & Tourism Management & Business Admin  
10.  Jacob Zadalis    Finance and Clifton Builders Management 
 

Fundraising  

The 2021-2022 UNL Women’s Club year carried on in hybrid fashion with the ebbs and flows of the 
coronavirus pandemic.  Through it all, the generosity of UNL Women’s Club members and friends remained 

steadfast, continuing to fulfill our mission to students at UNL through fundraising efforts and direct donations.  
Added to the UNL Women’s Club Scholarship Funds at the NU Foundation was a total of 

$14,599 
$12,645 from donations 

$705 from the Husker Football and The Band’s Visit tickets 
$1,249 from the Spring Luncheon baskets and decorations 

 

 
Kay Rockwell, (’21-’22 Scholarship Recipients Natalia Koval, Kaitlyn Dozler, 

Courtney Nelson), & Kelly Powell at the Spring Luncheon 

2022-2023 

Fundraisers 

Fundraisers this year will 
feature a handmade red & 
blue quilt by the UNLWC 

Piecemakers Interest Group, 
Spring Luncheon Baskets, and 
direct donations.  Stay tuned 

for information regarding 
raffle ticket sales at the 
General UNLWC Events. 
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Interest Groups 

 

New Arts and Crafts Group to Form 

Are you interested in joining the newly formed 

Arts and Crafts interest group?  Anita Hall will be 

organizing this group and is looking for excited 

UNL Women's Club members!  You don't have to 

be an expert in making crafts but only an interest 

in the arts and everything that it involves.  This 

could include but is certainly not limited to 

visiting art galleries, exploring the many "make 

and take" businesses in town and getting to know 

the talents of our club members. 

 

If you are interested, please email Anita Hall.  She 

will be sending out an online survey later in the 

summer to get your thoughts as to what you 

would like to see in this new group.  Thanks! 

 

 

 

 

UNLWC Newcomers 

and Friends 

Continue to Have 

Fun 

 

Newcomers and Friends meet 

for coffee every Wednesday 

morning.  The places vary due 

to the weather but now are 

most often at Holmes 

Lake.  You will find them with 

their folding chairs and favorite 

beverages by the children's 

playground.  They have also 

met at local coffee houses and 

enjoyed a morning at the 

Lincoln Children's Zoo.  Please 

know that everyone is 

invited!  The conversation is 

lively, and you are always 

welcome with open arms. 
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UNLWC Interest Groups 2022-2023 

Interest Group When Contact 
Arts & Crafts  
NEW this fall 

TBD/ Members to 
help determine 

Anita Hall 

   

Book Club I 1st Wed 9:30 Pam Walter 

Book Club II 
(Chapter 2) 

1st Tuesday 9:30  Deb Miller 
Chris Wilhelm 

Book Club III 3rd Friday 10:00 Julie Albrecht 

   

  Most bridge groups open for new or substitute members. New 
group could be established if enough people are interested. 

Bridge I 1st Thursday  
11:30-3 

Janice Lawrence 

Bridge III 1st Thursday 7pm Kem To 

Bridge Marathon Monthly Oct-April Kay Rockwell 

   

Community 
Outreach 

Varies by Project Husker Pantry – Tina Shrader & Mary Schkade  

Couples Gourmet Monthly  Laura Damuth 

Nooners-meet for 
lunch 

2nd Thursday 
Location varies 

Jane Zatechka 

Group therapy 
(Ladies Night Out) 

Dinner out at 
various locations 
usually 3rd week 
of the month 

Miriam McCornick 
Kelly Powell 
 

International Club Monthly 

programs with 
guest speakers 
or outings 

Kay Rockwell 
Kathy Carter 
Sheryl Hudgins 
Pat Hurley 

Meals on Wheels 1 – 1  1/2 hours a 
month 

Chris Read 

Newcomers & 
Friends 

Wed at 9:30 with 
varied location 

Anita Hall 

Piecemakers Tuesday 9:30-
Noon 

Jeanne Foster 

Variety Club Varies Mary Schkade 
Chris Wilhelm 
Annette Watts 
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UNLWC Board Members  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
  

UNLWC Officers 2022-2023 

Seated:  Karen Buckley, President; Marilynn Schnepf, 
President-Elect 

Standing:  Tina Shrader; Recording Secretary; Joyce Besch, 
Membership/Third Vice President; Jessie Waller, Co-

Treasurer; Nancy Weller, Co-Treasurer and Anita Hall, 
Newcomers/Second Vice President. 

 

UNLWC Committee Chairs 2022-2023 

Advisory/ 
Parliamentarian  Eileen Carroll 
Courtesy   Diane Mohrhoff 
Fall Brunch Jane Zatechka, Carol Rundquist, 

& Carol Grell 
Fall Tour  Lois Mayo, Marybell Avery & 
   Meredith McGowan 
Fundraising  Debby Portnoy & Luming Brewer 
Historian  Brenda Keith 
Hospitality  Chris Wilhelm 
Interest Groups  Deb Miller 
Newsletter  Annette Watts 
Scholarship Kay Rockwell, Kelly Powell, & 

Charlotte Frank 
Programs  Mary Schkade 
Publicity  Ivette Bender 
Spring Luncheon Cheryl Trzupek, Valerie 

Ellsworth, & Diane McCallister 
Telephone  Gail O’Hanlon 
Webmaster  Kelly Powell 
 
Coordinators- 
Husker pantry  Tina Shrader & Mary Schkade 
Holiday of Trees Kelly Powell 
 
 

 

 
 

Joint Board Meeting of 2021-2022 & 2022-2023 Board 

UNLWC Newsletters are now distributed via email.  
Those members who do not have email access will 
receive a printed copy. 

 
Eileen Carroll & Lynda Carter 
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Caring for One Another 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
  

Welcome Our New Members! 

Jill Bates  Kay Easley 
Diana Yearsley               Arnette Garris 

 
We are excited to meet you!! 

 

Membership Dues & 

Fundraising for UNL 

Scholarships 

 
Membership renewal forms will be mailed along 
with a fundraising letter again this year.  Please 
watch for this mailing in mid-August.  Your dues 
are payable by September 30th.  Dues are $25 
before September 30 and $30 after that date. 

In Memory 

In memory of a member who has passed away, a 
card is sent to the family expressing our 
sympathy.  It also states that each year a 
memorial donation of $300 is made to the NU 
Foundation UNLWC Scholarship Fund in honor of 
all those who have passed away.  This donation 
from UNL Women’s Club is sent in April along 
with a letter listing the individuals in whose name 
the gift is made.   
 
We remember the members who have passed 
away since the Spring 2022 Newsletter. 

Margrethe Ahlschwede 
Dorothy Haskins 
Sharon Seagren 

Marie Sterner Kehr 
Sofia Golovey 

Suzanne Claire Sybouts 
Sharon Sawyers 

Janet Kepner Jensen 

Courtesy 

Cards are sent to members who are hospitalized or 
for special events such as a significant birthday or 
anniversary.   
 
If you know of a member who has passed away, 
please advise our Courtesy Chair Diane Mohrhoff. 

Husker Food Pantry 

Donations 

Thanks to the generosity of the UNLWC 

membership at the Spring Luncheon, 500 

pounds of food and personal care items, $150, 

and donations through their Amazon Wishlist 

were delivered to the Husker Pantry. Manager 

Kenji Madison was extremely grateful for the 

spring donation, calling it a “day maker.” 

 

UNLWC will continue to support the Husker 

Pantries during the coming year with collections 

at the Fall Brunch and the Spring Luncheon.  If 

needed, we may collect in late summer for First 

Semester.  Watch your email for current 

information. 

 

Thanks again for your support! Tina Shrader and 

Mary Schkade Pantry Coordinators  
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